
 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

I pray this edition of The Augustinian finds you well. You received a large envelope from Augustus this 
month. I would like to focus on a few points.  

First, the Vestry has approved distributing the monthly edition of The Augustinian primarily by email through 
Constant Contact, beginning with the February 2024 issue. This change will save money on paper and postage, 
helping us to be better stewards of the resources you share with us. For the distribution to be effective, please 
make sure the Parish Office has the email address at which you would prefer to receive The Augustinian. You 
can email this information to Karen McClain at office@augustustrappe.org or you can call her at 610-489-
9625 weekdays from 9:00 a.m. through 3:00 p.m. If you do not wish to receive The Augustinian by email but 
in printed format via the Post Office, you can do that by emailing or calling Karen McClain the same way.  

Second, the Annual Congregational Meeting will be held after the 10:30 a.m. service on Sunday, November 
12, 2023. At this meeting, we will vote on revisions to our current constitution. Copies of the current and pro-
posed constitutions have been included for your perusal. All of the changes are the result of revisions mandat-
ed by the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America and are editorial in nature.  

Reformation Sunday is October  29, 2023. This is our  oppor tunity to give thanks to God for  the renewed 
emphasis on God’s grace in the church’s proclamation. Please remember to wear some-
thing red to celebrate the Lutheran Reformation.  

May God, the Father of glory, 
Jesus Christ, the name above all names, 
and the Holy Spirit who lives in you, 
bless you now and forever. 
Amen. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Weleck 

P.S. See you on Sunday! 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
Thank you to all our wonderful teachers for a delicious kick-off breakfast on September 10th!  
We enjoyed plenty of food, fellowship, and fun.  I’m very thankful for our new Sunday school 
students and teachers and for lots of donations of Sunday school snacks. 

Also, thank you to our senior high youth group and their leaders for an inspiring worship ser-
vice and lovely cook-out on September 17th.  It was a great day for a picnic with friends. 

Confirmation classes have begun and I’m looking forward to another year with our delightful 
young people. 

On October 1st we will have the annual Blessing of the Animals during the Sunday school 
hour.  Bring your pets (either live or stuffed) and Pastor Weleck will bless them.  Invite your 
neighbors too—it’s a great way to introduce them to Augustus. 

Finally, our annual Trunk or Treat is scheduled for October 28th—again, neighbors are very 
welcome! 

Grace & peace, 

Sonya Sowards 
Director of Christian Education 
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Some Facts about the Old Trappe Church 
 

One day, I was thinking about the early history of the Old Church, and I started doing some research. Here are 
some facts that I found that I thought might be of interest to you: 
¨ When Henry Melchior Muhlenberg first arrived in this region in November 1742, he wrote a letter that 

stated on that occasion he was accompanied from the New Hanover Church by ‘three elders to Providence 
which has a byname of Trappe’.  This implies that the village of Trappe had indeed started. 

¨ Muhlenberg called the building the “Augustus Church” or the “Providence Church” in all his correspond-
ence and journals. No documents were found that he ever called the building the “Trappe Church”. 

¨ Under the direction of Henry Muhlenberg , the construction of a new stone church (not wood) began in 
May 1743. The building was to be 54 shoes long by 39 shoes wide.  The building was under roof by the 
end of August of the same year.  

¨ The first service was held in the new church on September 12, 1743. The interior of the Church was not 
completed: there were no pews, pulpit, organ or galleries and the walls were plain.   Muhlenberg promised 
the Congregation that he would dedicate the Church after construction was completed and the debt was 
paid off.  

¨ From a letter dated April 21, 1744, Muhlenberg expected that the Church in Providence would  be conse-
crated that summer and that it will be called ‘Augustus’ named after the Founder of the Halle Foundation, 
Augustus Hermann Franke (and not St. Augustus). 

¨ By 1745 the pews, pulpit, and two galleries were completed. The debt was also paid off and on October 6, 
1745, Muhlenberg dedicated the church to the “Society of the  Augsburg Confession” and named the 
church “Augustus”.  The name “Augustus” does not appear anywhere on the building. 

¨ The Choir loft was added in 1751, to accommodate a new organ. 
¨ On a map of Pennsylvania dated 1759, the building  was shown as the “Dutch Lutheran Church”. 
¨ In a book entitled “Historical Collections of the State of Pennsylvania”  by Sherman Day and published in 

1843, there is a sketch of the Old Church with the caption underneath calling the building the “Ancient Lu-
theran Church at Trappe”.  

¨ In 1850, the Congregation at Augustus began to talk about constructing a “new and more comfortable” 
church.  Construction of the New Brick church was started in 1852 and completed by 1853. 

¨ In 1930, Pastor W.O. Fegley declared that the Old Church was the “Oldest Unaltered Lutheran Church in 
America” and “The Shrine of Lutheranism”. 

Conclusion: Based upon the research, it is apparent that the Old Church was known by many different names 
over the years, however, it is not apparent where the name “Trappe Church” originated from. If the Brick 
Church (built in 1852) is the “New Church” then it is logical that the 1743 building is the “Old Church”. Re-
gardless of the facts that were found or not found, the reality is that it will forever be known to all of us as the 
“Old Trappe Church”. 

Submitted by Pat O’Hara 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
Alicia Allebach 
Scott Detwiler 
Ronald Oelschlager 
Megan Schaffer 

Janet Rhoads Robert Imes 
Bryce Ziegler 
Tye Ziegler 

Wayne Williams   Marsha Franz 
Dawn Halteman 
Brooke Perkins 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
Dawn Kutteroff Eric Hart 

Leo North 
Deborah Riegner 

Elle Ralph   Ted Lewis 
Lizabeth Niskala 

Paul Gallagher 
Tammi King 
Cheryl MacMullen 
Tony Mancuso 
Ike Matoney 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
Molly Hynes 
Stephanie Lash 

Cormac Miller Eugene Frank Cheryl Imes 
Michael Wells 

Tami Firth  Michael Krasley 
Dorothy Rieger 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
Evan Griggs 
Mildred Stuffle 

Kelsie Mourar 
Amy Wells 

Curt Allen Gavin Strasinski Abigail Catagnus Jennifer Beattie 
Addison Smith 

Bryan Fishell 
Jonathan Lumley 

29 30 31     
Kathryn Bubeck 
Nicholas Lari 
Robert Slauch 

Dale O'Hara 
Abraham Van Alstine 

Alfred Dubeck 
Phil Lehman 
Alfred Stufflet 
Douglas Sweeney 

    

Augustus Book Club  
The next meeting of the Augustus Book Club will be held 
on Monday, October 16 at 7:00 pm in the Vestry Room. 

We’ll discuss: The House at Tyneford 
by Natasha Solomons 

Questions? Contact Karen McClain 610-489-9625 or  
office@augustustrappe.org 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME 
at the Blessing of the Animals! 
You and your pet(s) are invited to join us 

on October 1st at 9 a.m.  
in the church parking lot.  

(Stuffed animals and/or pictures of pets 
are also welcome.)  
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Our Gigantic Family Tree 
Many people try to learn about their family’s history by going back through 
many generations to discover who their ancestors are. People do this because 
they’re curious about their family tree and they’re looking for their roots. 
That’s what All Saints’ Sunday—the first Sunday after November 1—is all 
about. All Saints’ Sunday is like a family tree for the whole Christian family. 
We are reminded of all the saints who have lived and died, and those who are 
living now. It’s not a sad time; it’s a time that gives us great strength. 

Life isn’t always happy. It’s not fun to be sick or to feel lonely. Can you imag-
ine living somewhere where there are no other people? Some things make us 
feel lonely and sad even when there are many people around us. When some-
one we love dies, it can be very hard to understand why this has happened. But 
that’s one of the reasons we celebrate All Saints’ Day. It reminds us that we are 
never really alone. We know that the people whom we love who have died are 
resting in God’s arms. It reminds us that billions of people have sung, danced, 

cried, laughed, eaten, and drank in God’s house throughout the centuries, just like we do now. 

Think of all the people alive now who love you and whom you love. If someone really special has died, look at 
pictures of that person and share stories of him or her. 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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Remember Us in Your Estate Planning  
We have a beautiful campus to maintain. If you are considering a gift,  

please talk with Pastor Weleck about where funds are most needed.  
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Gather, Rest and Renew 
 

 
 

Women of the ELCA Day Retreat 
United Lutheran Seminary Campus 

Saturday, October 14 from 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
 

The Board of the Southeastern Pennsylvania Women of the ELCA is sponsoring a spiritual retreat at the cam-
pus of the United Lutheran Seminary in Mount Airy. Its aim is to give us the opportunity to become more 
aware of God’s presence in our lives and in our world. The Retreat, “Gather, Rest and Renew”, is open to all 
women over 15, not just members of WELCA. The Retreat will be held on Saturday October 14 from 9:00 
a.m. to 4 p.m. 
 
As women we know that everyday life can be overwhelmingly demanding. It is all too easy to run ourselves 
ragged and become depleted in body, mind, and spirit; or to believe that if we were to stop or slow down, we 
would no longer have any usefulness.  We need that grace which reminds us that our identity is not in what we 
do, but in who we are. We are Daughters of the King of Kings. We breathe the Breath of God here and now in 
this life, no matter how full or empty our daily life may seem. The 
world in which we live is teeming with goodness and the graces of God, whether we realize it or not. 
 
The Reverend Leslie Richard will lead us, as we come away for the day and enter a time of sharing, prayer, 
discussion, and contemplative exercise aimed at renewing our sense of self and our growing recognition of 
God’s Self in our daily life. 
 
The Rev. Leslie M. Richard, MA was ordained in the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America in 1989. She 
has served in a variety of pastoral settings. She is a trained Spiritual Director with a Master of Arts in Holistic 
Spirituality.   
 
Direct questions to Linda Garcia, President - email: jaglsg@comcast.net As the retreat is made possible by a 
Katie’s Fund grant, information about the Women of the ELCA will be presented and available. 
 
If you are interested in attending, we are requesting a $20.00 donation to help defray expenses – this includes 
lunch. 
 
The United Lutheran Seminary is located at 7301 Germantown Ave. in Philadelphia and is easily accessible by 
public transportation. 
 
Please complete the following registration form by Friday, October 6th, and mail it along with a check to: 
 
Carolyn Edwards 
35 Bliss BLVD. 
Shillington, PA 19607 
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